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‘VILLAGE ORCHARD’ MEETING 10TH JANUARY Tuesday 7.30PM CHURCH ROOM - everyone welcome

HAPPY NEW YEAR



Editorial

As some of our children were visiting their in-laws for
Christmas we had our ‘family gathering’ a week early. Our
numbers are growing so we have decided that next year we
may elect to have a ‘secret Santa’ allowing adults to only
buy one large gifi rather than a number of small ones;
grand children will get their full quota as usual.
I got a collapsable walking stick (will aid me when Judy
and I go on our ‘walking’ holiday), a scarf and a rather
smart padded coat, a torch and some ice-grips you can add
to your shoes.
It’s Judy’s 65th birthday in January and I am arranging a
series of events to mark the occasion. It’s always difficult
when your birthday falls close to Christmas - the
temptation is to say ‘this for your birthday and Christmas’
- well not in our household.
Youw’ll see on page 9 a questionnaire for you to respond to
regarding the forthcoming Diamond Jubilee celebrations. I
hepe you take the time to let Sally Palmer and her team
have your views and comments - it is important that we
give the Parish Council our feedback as they need a
consensus in order to agree to spend a sizeable chunk of
their modest annual fund. I’'m certainly in favour of all the
proposed events.
It’s short notice I know (it was mentioned in last month’s
Chronicle) but I trust you will take the time to attend the
‘open’ meeting on Tuesday 10th January 7.30pm in the
Church Room to discuss the future progress of our village
orchard.
The New Year Ball, instigated by James Perkins, was a
most enjoyable evening. James returned from a long
vacation to find the marquee had to be set up (in not very
nice weather) by Frank MacManus and John Whyte and
others, with the electrics by Dave Lewis; the tables were
decorated by Deidre White and Bridget Brandon. Thank
goodness that New Year’s Eve’s weather was a lot better
and warmer. Over 100 people enjoyed a great evening with
a fabulous atmosphere, superb food and music to match.
Well done everyone for another fab AA event.
I wish you all a very Happy and Prosperous New Year.
John
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Alison’s Gossip Column

BIRTHDAYS

January

Nicholas Oldfield 2nd

Jane Plested 7th

Sarah Plested 7th

James Clarke 10th
Judy Hardcastle 12th
Archie Abel Smith 13th
Tony Hinds 13th
Zoe Hinds 25th
David Lewis 28th
Carol Spooner 28th
Anita Parker 28th
Richard Plested 20th
Chloe Oldfield 30th

Open Meeting
Church Room
7.30pm
Tuesday
10th January
ORCHARD GROUP

to explain plans
and to get your thoughts
and ideas for the future
everyone invited
please come along

A recent survey ranked all 405 local
authority districts by employment levels,
the state of the housing market, educational
standards, health and crime rates - other
factors taken into account included the
weather, levels of traffic congestion and
access to broadband internet. Guess where
Aylesbury Vale, Bucks came?

Answer on page 5

January 2012

We were very sorry to hear of the death of Pat Stevens
on 28" November who lived in Aston Abbotts for many
years. She was 89 years old.

Welcome to Stuart and Karen Burgess who have at last
moved into ‘The Gables’, Lines Hill.

The church clock has been tweaked and cajoled to
chime as near to the hour as possible. Andy Bystra has
performed a minor miracle. The chimes, for the first
time in a long time, now coincide with the clock
showing the half hour, but because the minute hand
travels slowly going up and faster going down then
there is, and always will be a small discrepancy on the
hour. It is an ancient mechanism and it’s only because
of Andy’s enthusiasm that the clock is in such good
order.

30mph speed limit signs have been installed at the
entrances to the village - they may remind people to
drive more slowly? Ed

on behalf of Wingrave &
District British Legion

THE POPPY APPEAL 2011
The collections in

Aston Abbotts

amounted to £801.31.

The area total was £2,498.44.
Many thanks to those who supported and to those
who collected for this worthy cause.

A Rawlings PA.O.
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v Qualified Plasterer
v' Skimming

v Dry Lining

v Patch Repairs

PLASTERWORK v Painting & Decorating
DECOR & TILING

v Tiling - Walls and Floors

Jason Tomlinson v Project Management

6 Leaders Close _
v’ House Renovation

Wingrave . |
Bucks HP22 4Q) v All materials supplied
01296 681353 v Extensive network of skilled tradesmar
07842108593 v Free Estimates

www.jptplasterwork.co.uk

V/ /ze S taé/es

/3eautg[u[ Pine & Oak annalcmﬁecl
ﬁespo/ce Fuwrniture

Made From 100% Reclaimed Timber

Iiving Dining Bedroom Kitchens
From Doots to Floor Boards

The /3a’ms, Wing’zave f?oaa/, Aston
/4%0&5, [J)ucks,
MPog + LU

Tel Tim - 01296 6588 867
Mob: 07710705211
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VIC SCOTT’S Diaries January

Nature’s Awakening 1953

A New Year has dawned, and the winter is yet far from over; the ground may yet lie under a foot
of snow, but somehow one feels spring is just round the corner.

Slowly but surely the days lengthen: the cawing rooks and jackdaws still pass over at dawn and
dusk on their daily flights between tree-top winter roosts in the “Long Spinney’ and the newly-
ploughed fields where they hunt for leather-jackets and other harmful grubs, and where, very soon
now, they will also find the grains of seed corn, the farmer’s unintended payment for services
rendered!

One morning about the middle of the month the countryside was shrouded in dense fog; it might
well have been November; but suddenly there came through the mist the clear, ringing notes of the
Storm-cock’s song, a challenge that brought a reply from a distant rival. A few days later the song-
thrush commenced its beautiful song from its high perch in a churchyard beech whilst beneath,
shrouded by the sheltering fronds of last year’s bracken-fern, there glistened like purest gold the
blossoms of aconites, illuminated by the slanting rays of a clear January sun; the first real flowers
of another year.

The weather was unusually mild for the time of year, and, as dusk fell, a pipistrelle bat emerged
from its retreat to flit about only a few feet from the ground, in search of a living meal. No doubt it
obtained one, as it scattered the dancing swarms of winter-gnats and midges, many of which came,
it is certain, to an untimely end. But of those who survived the determined twists and darts of the
bat many would retire for ever with the setting sun.

As the month drew to a close many more signs of spring were visible to those who care to notice,
the lengthening catkins of hazel and alder, the swelling flower buds on the elm trees, visible quite
easily from the ground below, the tightly-rolled leaves of wild-arum pushing slowly upwards
through the dead leaves of the hedge-bottom, and the first new leaves of a New Year on the
honeysuckle.

I haven’t made any new year’s resolutions as such but this story caught my eye - see what you think. Ed

The Mayonnaise Jar

When things in your life seem , almost too much to handle, when 24 hours in a day is not enough, remember the
mayonnaise jar and 2 cups of coffee.

A professor stood before his philosophy class and bad some items in front of him. When the class began, wordlessly,
he picked up a very large and empty mayonnaise jar and proceeded to fill it with golf balls.

He then asked the students, if the jar was full. They agreed that it was.

The professor then picked up a box of pebbles and poured them into the jar. He shook the jar lightly. The pebbles
rolled into the open areas between the golf balls. He then asked the students again if the jar was full. They agreed it
was.

The professor next picked up a box of sand and poured it into the jar. Of course, the sand filled up everything else.
He asked once more if the jar was full. The students responded with a unanimous 'yes.'

The professor then produced two cups of coffee from under the table and poured the entire contents into the jar,
effectively filling the empty space between the sand. The students laughed.

"Now,' said the professor, as the laughter subsided, 'I want you to recognize that this jar represents your life.

The golf balls are the important things - family, children, health, friends, and favourite passions — things that if
everything else was lost and only they remained, your life would still be full.

The pebbles are the other things that matter like your job, house, and car. The sand is everything else --The small
stuff.

'If you put the sand into the jar first,' he continued, ‘there is no room for the pebbles or the golf balls. The same goes
for life. If you spend all your time and energy on the small stuff, you will never have room for the things that are
important to you.

So... pay attention to the things that are critical to your happiness. Play with your children. Take your partner out to
dinner. "Take care of the golf balls first -- the things that really matter. Set your priorities. The rest is just sand."

One of the students raised her hand and inquired what the coffee represented.

The professor smiled. Tm glad you asked'. It just goes to show you that no matter how full your life may seem,
there's always room for a couple of cups of coffee with a friend.'

Dance as if no one were watching, sing as if no one were listening
and live every day as if it were your last.

The Survey said x7th!
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ARE YOUR FLOOR COVERINGS LOOKING OLD AND TIRED?

Then revitalise your home with a new floor!

All makes of flooring supplied and fitted to the highest
of standards

Have you thought of a wood laminate or maybe an
Amtico/Karndean design floor?

All types of cushion vinyl and hard flooring
FREE ESTIMATES
For a quality finish ring ~
Lol Hinds 01296 688479
07767 786671 (mobile)
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RJ O'CONNELL

BRICKWORK & GENERAL BUILDING
FORALLYOURBUILDING NEEDS

EXTENSIONS, PROPERTY MAINTENANCE,
DRIVES, PATIO'S AND ROOF REPAIRS

ALSO PROFESSIONAL DECORATING
SERVICE

CALL ROB
MOBILE - 07855 236 726
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ALLOTMENT DIARY

Picking my red cabbages this month, I discovered that a number of them had been eaten by something,
despite being inside a netting cage. There were no signs of the “cage” being breached, and my guess is that
the damage must have been done by a rabbit which had tunnelled under the net. Little varmit! Fortunately
my other brassicas seem unaffected, and my sprouts are looking good, and should be just right to
accompany the turkey.

Every year up to the current one, I have been moaning at this time of year that although my holly trees were
laden with berries in October/November, by the time Christmas Day arrived, all the berries had disappeared
— presumably down the throats of garden birds. However, this year, for the first time, two of my seven trees
have berries; and one has not only got berries on it, it has more berries than I think I have ever seen before
on a holly tree! I have no idea why 1 should be lucky this year: if I only knew, I could perhaps make money
out of it!

Since I became a vegetable gardener, I have started to take an interest in the weather, and regularly read a
column in the Times called “Weather Eye”. On 13t December it reported a strange phenomenon that had
happened in Coventry the previous day. In a suburb called Coulsdon, traffic was brought to a standstill
when dozens of apples rained down out of the sky. A driver said “The apples fell out of the sky as if out of
nowhere. They were small and green, and hit the bonnet hard”. The apples were scattered over a small
stretch of road, as well as gardens and roof gutters, and were bruised and battered after apparently falling
from a great height. There have been many cases of showers of fish or frogs throughout history — usually
thought to have been sucked up, together with water, by tornados or other powerful winds, from lakes or
rivers.

However, there were no reports of powerful winds near Coventry on 12% December, and it is also far from
clear where the apples had come from — the nearest orchards are miles away, and unlikely to have had any
fruit left by mid-December. And if the apples had been picked up by the wind from a storage area or a
truck, it would have needed colossal force to lift and carry them miles away. It remains a mystery. There is
one previous similar case: in November 1984 a couple in Accrington were woken up one night by a loud
drumming on their roof, and discovered in the morning that hundreds of apples were strewn over their
garden and those of their neighbours. Again, there is no explanation.

Since you will not be reading this article until 2012, may I end with some thoughts for the coming year?
First of all a comment by an American musician & novelist, John Erskine

“I have never had so many good ideas, day after day, as when I work in the garden.”

1 am not sure that I can claim to have had numerous good ideas while working on the allotment; but I can
say that when I am doing so, my mind goes into neutral, and ranges over a vast number of topics, helping
me to form an opinion on things that otherwise would remain unconsidered: and I certainly recommend it
as a way of clearing the mind.

Next, a quotation from someone called Dan Bennett (no idea who he is), which is very true
“One of the healthiest ways to gamble, is with a spade and a packet of seeds.”

And finally, a more cynical view, from a book called “A Woman Talking” by Esther Meynell, which I
suspect has more than a grain of truth in it

“A garden has a curious, innocent way of consuming cash, while all the time you are under the illusion that
you are spending nothing.”

May I finally wish all my readers a happy and prosperous New Year, and I hope that you all have successful
and productive gardens and allotments in 2012. Peter Shorrock

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALLOTMENT RENTS ARE DUE ON SUNDAY 21ST JANUARY
PLEASE BRING PAYMENTS TO CHURCH ROOM BETWEEN 10.30 - 12 NOON Colin Higgs
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WINGRAVE GARAGE

Terry Bracey-Wright & Michael Mitchell
Telephone 01296-681543

Your local MOT centre

By appointment 9.00am to 5.30 pm Monday to Friday
Free retests

Servicing and Repairs
Petrol and Diesel Sales

Bottled Gas stockist

**** Free Courtesy Car ****
We are happy to give you an estimate even for the smallest job! Most credit cards taken

LAWNMOWERS

GARDEN MACHINERY - QUADS
service - SALES - repaIRs

USED MACHINES AVAILABLE

COLUNTQX | mmn[m o POLARIS

RGC ENGINEERS, MURSLEY
Tel: (01296) 720066 or (0! 296) 681007
LOCAL COLLECTION & DELIVERY SERVICE AVAILABLE

7] ALL MAJOR CREDIT CARDS ACCEPTED L
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Diamond Jubilee

As you may have read elsewhere The Parish Council is
supportive of an application for funding for a community event
to mark the Diamond Jubilee from the Parochial Church
Council. The Parish Council may have funds available but
needs to see that such an event is supported by the village as a
whole and will therefore be of benefit to the community.

The plan is for a “Bring your own picnic lunch” on the Rec on
Monday 4t June with professional musical entertainment and
home made cakes, tea and beer available to buy. It is hoped to
provide some games or fun events for all ages and give small
mementos for the children. This would be the main event. In
the evening it would be nice to participate in the celebrations by lighting our own beacon. The
Parish Council think a beacon is too difficult so we would welcome your views on this. On the
Tuesday a large TV will be put up in the Church so villagers can watch the service at St Paul’s.
Finally we would like to plant one or two disease resistant elm trees on the Rec in the Autumn of
2012; they were once plentiful in our village. The final plan will depend on the amount of funding
ultimately available.

What we need to know is if you think that such events should take place and whether the Parish
Council should make a grant available? It would also be helpful to discover if you would be likely
to attend?

Please return this short questionnaire to: Sally Palmer, The Vines, Cublington Road, Aston
Abbotts. Email sally.palmer @phoenix-mecano.com

Diamond Jubilee questionnaire

I agree/disagree that there should be a community event in Aston Abbotts
to mark the Diamond Jubilee.

I support/do not support a Community Picnic.

I support/do not support a beacon.

I support/do not support provision of large TV screen.
I support/do not support planting of elm trees.

I agree/disagree that the Parish Council should make a grant towards
Community events for the Diamond Jubilee.

Thank you for your participation Sally Palmer
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“We are delighted to
welcome you to g4beauty”

We aim to provide you with the ultimate in quality beauty
lreatments and procedures for both men and women. Whilst enjoying
the relaxing calm of the spa inspired environment it will lead you

to the optimum experience of complete well being. release from

the rigors of everyday life and total self indulgence

A wide range of treatments using quality products for men and women are
offered at 4beauty. these treatments include:

“» Decleor & Guinot » Brazilian Waxing We 3lso provide

Facials « Eyelash Extensions Specialist Clinics:

* Decleor Body o Thai Massage » Botox
Treatments

e Indian Head » Non-Surgical

» Creative Spa Manicures Facial Fillers
. " * Wedding Packages )
» Creative Spa Pedicures ¢ Semi Permanent
» Mothers To Be Makeup

» Bio Sculpture Natural
Gel Nail Enhancements
for Fingers & Toes.

Packages

e Special Occasion

. Makeup using
» St Tropez Tanning ’

Virgin Vie
= PhD Waxing Cosmetics Opening Times:
Monday  m:00am - 5:00pm
Tuesday  g:00am - 8:00pm
Wednesday g:00am - 6:00pm
Thursday  g:o0am - 8:00pm
Friday  g:00am - 6:00pm
‘ Saturday  g:00am - 6:00pm
~~Deauty Sunday CLOSED

gbeauty Ltd, 56 High Street,
Whitchurch, Buckinghamshire,
HP22 4JS

T. 01296 640644
www.4-beauty.com
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Village Orchard

The last few trees ordered for this season have been planted - these
included two walnuts and some greengages. There is still the opportunity
for you to have a tree planted this winter - get in touch with any of the
undersigned and we will enquire if it’s possible to get things organised.
Approximately half the orchard has been planted which is a fantastic
achievement. That’s 70+ trees!

We are having an open meeting in the Church Room on Tuesday 10th
January at 7.30pm when you can hear our further plans and ideas and for
you to air your views regarding the future of your orchard. Please come
along to add your support and ideas for the future.

Peter Knight 681478 John Hardcastle 688070 Gordon Smith
gordon.smith53(@btinternet.com

Countryside Matters

If ever you needed an excuse for a referendum to leave the EU read on. In 1999, twelve years ago,
the EU voted to ban caged hens egg production, this should have come into force on 1% January
2012. Yet in November 2011 our Minister for Agriculture Jim Paice said “The U.K. today renewed
calls for Europe to reach a workable agreement and stop illegally produced battery cage eggs from
being sold across the common market”.

So, to put it plainly into terms that you and I can understand, according to a survey by Compassion
in the world farming, there are 390 million egg laying hens in the E.U., two thirds of them still in
battery cages. Now the rest of E.U. are demanding a further 10 years, on top of the 12 years they
have already had, to change over to a more humane system of egg production. How typical is this,
the UK egg producers have spent hundreds of millions on changing to free range or barn
production to comply with the Jan 2012 deadline.

Yes, you’ve guessed it, the good old Brits stick to the rules set by Brussels ,carried out and rigidly
enforced by DEFRA and are now ready and compliant, while the rest of Europe are still going to
flood our country with illegally produced eggs to a higher cruelty standard at far reduced costs.
How pathetic, what a load of hogwash, the rest of Europe is giving us. “The Agincourt Salute!”

Worse is to come in the present year with the legislation of sow stalls. Yes now you’re on the right
track, History shall repeat itself yet again. We in this country have got our house in order prior to
the deadline , just lets see what happens to the rest of the EU pig producing countries. How much
time do they need for heavens sake, or is it a marketing advantage they seek? It is pathetic, at least
now our PM, not before time, is starting to show some degree of backbone, 27 to one, we’ve had
worse odds. Bring it on! Just remember to look for the little red tractor on the food you buy ,
support your farmers who produce your food to a higher welfare standard.

James Henderson

TAPAS NIGHT with the GNOMES

We recently enjoyed a very well attended pre Christmas GNOMES (Girls Night Out Men Excluded Sorry)
and partners (for one night only) Spanish-themed Tapas evening, hosted by Judy (and John) Hardcastle. The
evening was a great success and delicious savouries were sampled along with ample glasses of sherry. Two
very knowledgeable ladies, from a company in Winslow, provided the tapas and sherries; they explained
which sherry best accompanied the various dishes. Puddings were also provided with very sweet sherries. It
was interesting to see just how many different sherries are available.

Many thanks to Judy (and John), we all had a lovely evening. If you would want to know more about the
Tapas Company, who have a tiered tariff according to your liking and budget, just contact Judy or myself.
Carol Spooner
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g Electrical
Contractors
| I.td

Replacement of old fuse boxes
Additional sockets and lights
Outdoor supplies to sheds, garages,
ponds etc
Replacement of faulty fittings
Storage heater replacement
Electrical wiring faults
Landlords’ electrical inspections
Free estimates
Part P approved electrician

V7 _ Contact Dean PNARIT
~ 01296 - 712776 me
~ 07794 - 510980
= dean4832@aol.com

Chesham Preparatory School

Independent education for boys and girls aged 3 1o 13

GARDEN SERVICES

TEL : 01296 641578
MoB: 07766 478267

FOR A CHEERFUL RELIABLE SERVICE
GRASS CUTTING - HEDGE CUTTING
ROTOVATING - STRIMMING
TREE WORK - GUTTER CLEANING

Tel 01494 782619 | www.cheshamprep.co.uk
Email registraricheshamprep.co.uk

T ety Lane. Chesham, Buckingbona Toee: 4IPS 30F
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Aston Abbotts Parish Council
Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 7% December 2011

Present: - Clirs. P Shorrock (Chair), Mrs K Curry, B Carvey, Mrs ] Hardcastle, R Clarke, J Perkins and
P Bruton (Clerk). CPSO Paula Boston and one member of the public were in attendance.

Apologies were received from Councillor C Higgs, County Councillor Mrs N Glover and District Councillor
P Cooper.

Correspondence to note — The Clerk updated the meeting on correspondence received and the following
matters were discussed.

Bucks CC has submitted the final version of their Mineral and Waste Core Strategy to the Planning
Inspectorate for Public examination in February next year. This can be reviewed at their website:
www.buckscc.gov.uk/mwcesconsult. Clir Shorrock volunteered to review the accompanying CD version.
AVDC were reminding Parish Councils that they could sign up to the Public Sector Mapping Agreement at no
charge and it was AGREED we should take up this offer. The Clerk would take the necessary action.

The Clerk reported he had received a letter from AVDC regarding the Dog and Waste Bin Collection Service
that is due to expire in September 2012. AVDC were currently reviewing their options and had asked for an
indication of our intentions in respect of this service. It was RESOLVED to continue using the service
managed by AVDC and the Clerk would respond accordingly.

Police matters - PCSO Paula Boston was present on behalf of the Police and updated the meeting on a
complaint they had received regarding the parking of vehicles on Cublington Road whilst works were being
undertaken at the Old School. It was noted that parking on the pavement was not an offence unless it
obstructed the pathways or was deemed a dangerous obstruction. Officers had visited the area on a number of
occasions and at the times of their visits the vehicles were parked on the pavement but there was room to pass
and in their view did not cause a dangerous obstruction. Never the less they spoken with the owners and
reminded them of their obligations and had also spoken to the residents who had complained to explain the
situation. Residents who notice that parking on the pavement causes an obstruction should call in on the non-
emergency number 101 at the time they notice and the Police will come out straight away to assess, and if
necessary issue the appropriate notice, reporting later in the day is too late for any action.

Neighbourhood Plan — Cilr Shorrock had circulated the analysis of the NP questionnaire and based upon this
had prepared a draft response. The detail was discussed and it was RESOLVED to submit the response to
AVDC with a covering letter in accordance with their instructions unless Councillors raised any objections by
the 11t December 2011. The Clerk distributed a note received from AVDC regarding a number of key events
in planning. These included notification of a Public Consultation on the Vale of Aylesbury Plan that will run
from 1%t December to 26 January 2012. Three drop in sessions are being held in January providing an
opportunity for the public to taik to planning officers about the content of the consultation. The one most
appropriate will be held at Aylesbury Waterside Theatre — Tuesday 10™ January —3pm to 8pm. A hard copy of
the Consultation document was included in the circulation folder for Councillors to review.

Recent Planning Decisions — The Clerk updated the meeting on the recent planning decisions received from
AVDC and in particular a minor amended plan in respect of the application at Norduck Farm. The document
received was in relation to a passing bay that was a condition of the planning permission recently granted. The
accompanying letter from AVDC stated that they did not feel a further round of consultation on these
amendments would be undertaken as they were minor in nature. However we had sight of a letter pointing out
that the proposed location and size was inappropriate, in particular it was located directly in front of an
established protected animal site, it will potentially disrupt existing domestic water services and it is not large
enough to accommodate Class 1 HGV lorries. After discussion it was AGREED that the Clerk would write to
AVDC planning to reiterate these points and request that the location of the site be reviewed.

Old School, Cublington Road — The Clerk reported there was concern that the development was not in
accordance with the planning permission granted. He reported he had contacted AVDC and was awaiting a
response and expected to report further at the next meeting.

Calvert incinerator - The comments of local Parish Councils in relation to the proposed incinerator at
Calvert were noted and it was AGREED that we would take no action at this time.

Village Plan — Clir Perkins reported that the analysis of the final consultation was complete and the next
stages were as follows: Circulate to Sarah Aliwood for comment and review. Update VP based upon results
and review content checking for no conflicting responses with Neighbourhood Plan. Agree volume of copies
and publication media to include hard copies. Organise meeting of VP committee to finalise and look at action
plan going forward.

Bulk Refuse Container — The Clerk advised that he had received formal notification from AVDC that the
FOC service was being stopped from next financial year. They were looking into providing this service at a
cost of between £170 and £200 per half day and had asked whether we would be interested in continuing with
the service if this were the case and how many visits per year we would like.

After discussion it was RESOLVED by majority that we would like to continue the
service at the cost indicated, requiring 2 visits per year and that we would monitor the
service to assess whether it was used by residents.
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You deserve the best

If you are thinking of moving in the F]OOY p'anSLOT! dﬁtaﬂS

-
o
L ]
g )
S
—
E near future or in the next couple of
> months then you really need to talk to
us first. Without obligation we will be
¢/ picased 1o offer you both professional
“: and realistic advice about your proposed
)  Property move. We will be able to
spmm  domonsirate to you quickly why you
(q o] should use our services, as we helieve
qQJ . that you really ‘Do Deserwe The Best'.
-
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Full colour details ~ \/] Ortga ges
Flartweli Partnerstip,
Qur customers are everything 1o us and we will ange P Avledinny R ;
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make sure that we deliver to you the care and

attention that you need 1o make sure your Partnership ethos reflects the traditional values Wing, Buicks
property move is as trouble free as is possible. of integrity, attentiveness and commitment, L/ ol
Our high profilc presence and carelully targeted which are supported by the latest technology, -
markeling strategies mean that your property which combine to ensure an unbeatable 012906 688889
receives the maximum exposure that it deserves. personal service.
We will be working hard to make sure that your At Hartwell Partnership we never Torget that
property is viewed in the right place, at the our success is driven by delivering client
right time and to the right people. satisfaction and maintaining a reputation for
excellence in the locality as a professional
Backed by years of experience, the Hartwell residential estate agent.

conveyancing arranged

lettmg agents

Town, vﬂlage &t counhy"hmms

¥ o+ VR

Sales

www. hartwellpartnership.co.uk
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Music in Quiet Places — AVDC were again running the Music in Quiet Places event and as we had run an
event in the past in the Church it was AGREED that we would pass on to the PCC to see if they were
interested in applying this year.

Queen’s Jubilee — The Clerk advised we had received a request from the PCC for a grant of £1,000 towards
the organisation of events to celebrate the Queen’s jubilee next year, with an indication of the use of the
money. All present were supportive of the idea. The funding would have to be provided from our Power of
Well Being for the community of the village based upon a value per resident in proportion to the level of
support and benefit to residents. After discussion there was concern that there did not appear to be a plan of
events, that might cover who was organising, what was being organised and how it was being funded, when
and where the events would take place and without this it was difficult to commit at this time. It was
AGREED that the Clerk would respond to the letter and the matter would be discussed at the next meeting on
the 18% January 2012 when the organisers might come along and present their plan.

Street Cleansing — The Clerk gave details of the new grass cutting and street cleansing services being
provided by BCC, VAHT and AVDC from January 2012. Council would monitor any impact and take
appropriate action if required.

LAF meeting & Delegated Budget scheme. Cllr Clarke reported on the recent LAF meeting, the main item
being the proposed changes to refuse collection. Details were on the AVDC website and if required would
attend local events to promote and explain the new scheme. The work on the 27 stage of the footpath was
scheduled for the beginning of March 2012 and residents should note that the new emergency contact number
for the police is 101. The Clerk advised he had received notification that BCC had been unable to confirm
whether there would be any funds available from the Transportation Delegated Budget for the year 2012/13.
Streetlights Wingrave Crossroads — The Clerk referred to the recent letter received from BCC regarding the
results of the switching off of streetlights trial and in particular the resulting recommendations. It was noted
that the proposal indicated that only 2 of the 4 streetlights that we had managed to get switched back on at a
lower level were in the current plan and therefore it was AGREED that the Clerk would liaise with Wingrave
and Rowsham to put forward a coordinated response that ensures we maintain the status quo in respect of the
current lighting arrangements. It was noted that we will also become responsible for the running costs of the
lights:

Recreation Ground Safety Check: Clir Clarke reported he had investigated the reported fault on the Aerial
runway and could find no mention in the recent Safety check and he could not see any fault himself so no
action was proposed. There was also concern over the condition of the pole on the multiplay equipment and
he was arranging for this to be rectified.

Annual Safety Check report review— Clir Clarke reported he had a few questions from the report that he
would take up with Digby Associates and would report more fully at the next meeting on any actions that
were required

Budget 2012 — Precept — The Budget document that had been previously circulated was discussed in detail
and after consideration it was RESOLVED to set the Parish Precept at £9,000 for 2012/13.

It was confirmed that the next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 18 January 2012 at
7:30pm in the Church Room.

The meeting dates for 2012 previously circulated were approved.

ASTON ABBOTTS BOOK CLUB

Our Christmas Literary Quiz was wonderfully hosted by Les and Val Smith. The range of nibbles and snacks
and puddings was never ending and the mulled wine and wine flowed continuously. Our hosts were very
generous. It was a most enjoyable evening.

We split into three teams imaginatively called Team Won, Team Two and The Twits. The questions were set by
Les and proved as fiendish as ever. Team Won won; John Hardcastle, Sally Clarke, Anita Parker and Kate
Curry were awarded the gold medals, the Cup and either a chocolate or bath smellies. It was a late hour when
we all dispersed. Many thanks again to our hosts for a most enjoyable party.

January’s book, chosen by Sally Clarke, is ‘A Tale of Two Cities’ by Charles Dickens. Meet at her house
7.30pm Wednesday 25th January.
February’s book, chosen by Carolyn Guse, will be ‘The Gingerbread Woman’ by Jennifer Johnston.

John Hardcastle

Many years ago I resolved never to bother with New Year's
resolutions, and I've stuck with it ever since. ~Dave Beard
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Interior & Exterior ~

Painting \ Stammg
Plaster coving & cornices

Wall tiling

Insurance Work Undertaken
Competitive Pricing

wurv.anbdecorate.com
emaitinfo@anbdecorate.cont

Skirting’s, Architraves Door hanging ec

To Discuss Your Idea’s & Arrange a Free Quote:
Call Adrian Bystra |
Tel: 01296 688429 - Mobile: 07986 59701

Painting & Decorating

Brighten up your Home with a Professional Decorating Service
Clean & Tidy Worlkmmanship Guaranteed

WaHpaper Hanging, mcludmg feature walls

Est.:1987

Benham & Williams

Accounitanits a0t Business Achanors

Offering a friendly, independent and professional

service for all your business, accountancy and

taxation matters.

z»  Preparation of accounts for
businesses of all sizes

Tax Returns for individuals,
businesses and Companies

Business start-ups
Payroll bureau

-+ Book keeping and VAT Returns

For a no obligation initial meeting to discuss your

. requirements contact Paul Benham on 01296 678581

Midshires House, Midshires Business Park,
Smeaton Ciose, Aylesbury, HP19 8HL

* Accountancy & Busmess start-up e Business consuitancy & Company secretarial o

@ Porsonal taxation e Estate planning e Business taxation e

January 2012

FULLY LICENSED PRIVATE HIRE OPERATOR

BUTLERS

AT YOUR SERVICE

We specialise in airport and long distance work:-
* Fixed prices - what we quote is what you pay

% No additional charge for weekends, bank holidays
unsocial hours

% Absolutely no hidden charge

* Modern air conditioned cars

FOR A BOOKING OR A QUOTE
Please Ring Colin on:-

01296 583577
07802 746711

-mail; golin.butler @ taxidri
www.butlers-private-hire-cars-aylesbury.com

53 Ramworth Way, Aylesbury, Bucks HP21 7EY
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WINGRAVE CE Combined School

Governor newsletter Autumn 2011

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you know after the interviews in October Mrs Val Britnell was appointed head teacher. The goveming
body have an excellent warking relationship with her and are looking forward to supporting her to improve the standard of
teaching and the leaming experience for all children at the school. As you will see from the newsletter it has been an
exceptionally busy term and the governing body would like to thank all the teachers and staff for all their considerable
efforts. We have been without a caretaker for most of the term and we would particularly like to thank Mrs Sue Buysman
for stepping into the breach and keeping the school so clean and tidy. The Govemors were invited to the dress rehearsal
for the nativity play and were thoroughly entertained by a fantastic performance by Key Stage 1 children. it was a super
start to the Christmas period and on behalf of the Goveming body | wish you all a happy Christmas and a peaceful new
year. If you wish to discuss any matters with a Governor please contact the school office to make an appointment.

Karen Smethurst
Chair of Govemors

Learning and Teaching

As the Ofsted report gave the school much to think about so the senior leadership team have been busy producing a
school development plan which clearly has learning and teaching at its heart. New initiatives including peer mentoring,
assessing levels of children’s work and an agreed focus for what makes good learning and teaching are already being
addressed. But this is not an overnight job, and the maintaining of good systems is key to success, which is very much
the focus of attention in the school now.

Staffing

We said farewell to Shirley Jones, our caretaker for 5 years, this term. A new caretaker Mr Angel Canaguacan Ron has
been appointed to start in December 2011.

Plans for staffing the school in future are currently in discussion at the Finance, Premises and Personnel Committee and
there will be news on developments here in due course.

Commitiee News

it was decided at a full governing body last term to change the committee structure to having 2 main committees. The
previous 3 committee structure had been decided in response to the school going into special measures, in order to
address the issues facing the school then. Now we have Finance Premises and Personnel ( FPP) and Curriculum,
Community and Pupil { CPP) committees. We will report termly on the basic news from these committees.

FPP - health and safety concerns were addressed through recent governor training and subsequent H&S walks
(the front path has finally been levelled, too); caretaker interviews and appointment have taken place; regular financial
updates have been produced to check prudent financial arrangements are in place;

CCP - special needs review and curriculum review have taken place; reports on analysis of pupil assessments
have been received and analysed; challenging targets set by staff have been agreed and sent to the Local Authority (LA);
reports on the quality of teaching and learning have been received —~ governors have agreed to support the monitoring of
new initiatives by looking at impact of new strategies on English, maths, science and ICT; school reporting to parents will
remain unchanged but we will continue to consult with parents regarding their views on this; there will be another parents
forum in march 2012 to canvas parents views on a range of topics.

Statutory Business

There are number of documents and processes we are required by statute (law) to inform you about. We will notify you
here of where you can access these documents, most will be on our new website, some will be available at school should
you wish to see them.

The SIAS report (diocese review), SEND (special educational needs and disabilities) review, Ofsted report and the school

prospectus are all uploaded onto the website - hitp://www.wingrave.bucks.sch.uk

Response to what you say

In the recent annual parents’ survey and the similar one for Ofsted, a number of written comments were raised. We hope
that you had a chance to read our analysis of the surveys. We promised we would address some of these issues regularly
in the governors’ newsletter and this is where they will appear.

With regard to extracurricular clubs, the school has an obligation to provide for all pupils and sometimes sport is only what
a significant minority want. In small schools staffing competitive sporting activities can be difficult, because of many
reasons including lack of interest and ability. However, the school responded to repeated requests for structured sporting
opportunities and have a fantastic relationship with Game On for Football, where they provide a club (for which parents
pay) and in return they also provide the schoot with focussed class based sports ( for which we pay only a nominal
charge). We believe that this allows staff to be coached in specific sporting techniques, whilst also indulging the pupils in
quality sports direction which has led to our first competitive football match for some time organised by Game On!

We have to be sure that the personnel and the quality of the sports coaching is of good calibre before we can sanction it.
In order for the school to do this, we take references from other schools and organisations that use these clubs and that is
how we have got Premier Sports to run our gymnastic club, which has been extremely popular. We are hoping that they
will return in the summer for more gymnastic training for the BAGA awards.

We are aware that there are sports teams and coaching already in the village, and will continue to discuss with them how
we can accommodate them within the confines of the school day. However, when the school last surveyed for interest in
netball, for example, the response was so limited that it was not feasible to run the club with so few attendees. ltis
therefore vital that parents keep a look out for these events being offered to pupils, via the newsletter or website, and
ensure that they express interest if their child is interested, otherwise it will be interpreted as a lack of support and may
result in the club being forfeit. continued on page 19
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“ Buckland Landscapes

Nursery ‘Ireesales Planting Moving Landscape supplies

Rooted in more than 20 vears of landscape design, construction and
maintenance cxperience, Buckland Landscapes 1.td can bring creativity and
expertise as well as long term maintenance solutions to your landscapes.
In addition, we have our own 50 acre open grown tree nursery based in
Bushmead Road, Cublington, Nr Aylesbhury.

Our website is comprehensive and very user friendly . Please take a look to see
the full range of services we are able to offer.

Whether vou require garden design. hard or soft landscaping. or garden
maintenance, please do not hesitate to contact our office to arrange a
consultation on: 01296 680350 or email info@buckland-landscapes.co.uk.

01296 680350

info@buckland-landscapes.couk
wwwhbuckland-landscapes.couk
Home Farm. 61 The Green, Aston Abbhotts, Avlesbury. Bucks. HP22 41Y

David Rowe Dip Surv MCIOB
Tel : 01296 682529 Mob : 07867 977 575

4%

ARCHITECTURAL & TECHNICAL

DESIGN SERVICES S E

HOUSE EXTENSIONS For A Cheerful, Reliable Service
LOFT CONVERSIONS - Grass Cutting Hedge Cutting Rotovating
PLANNING AND BUILDING N .
Strimming Tree Work @utter Cleaning
REGULATIONS Waste Licence Holder
o NEW BUILD DEVELOPMENT 01296 641578
07766 478267
FROM SCHEME DESIGN TO COMPLETION
NO OQLIGAHON FIRST CONSULATION TE 0330903 find us at:- www.localbusinessdirectory.co.uk
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Highlights of the Autumn Term and Good News

ommunity xtracurricutar activities

Harvest festival was held on the 26t September attended [Clubs -Table tennis, recorder, Lego, Singing, Gymnastics,

y many parents, siblings and community members. ootball, Homework were available this term. 75 children
armonious choral singing compiemented eloquent ttended them from years 1 to 6.

eadings, poems and songs. ame On took a team of budding footballers to Tring to play

hristmas Service held on the last day of term is always {n a mini tournament on the first Saturday of half term.
oyous, and clearly represents the coming together of hildren in Need day was the 18" November. The School
chool and community. ouncil set up and ran all the fundraising activities this year

potlight Musical Theatre visited on 20" October and nd raised an incredible £434.28. We were all very proud and

rried out workshops across the school. These are a new jmpressed by this achievement. Well done.

mpany setting up at Queen’s Art Centre Aylesbury. ick Whittington was performed on 29" November to the

hristmas Card Competition Many children took part in hole school and was supported very kindly by the dinner

is year's competition. The winning design was drawn by jadies.

reya Inns in Venus class.. EPP enterprise award Years 5 and 6 took part in a county

he PTFA do sterling work raising money for the school ide award to design a pie linking resources to sources. This
mmunity. On 5" November the Bonfire Night upports pupils’ preparation for future economic welibeing.

pectacular was very well attended by all local communitiesiCongratulations to Ben Roxbee-Cox who came first, Harry

nd was supported by staff and parents serving food, glo  [Edwards and Issie Thompson who came second and Ben

ticks and mulied wine. The fireworks had a bit of l.ewington who received a Highly Commended award.
mpetition on the night but were by far the best! The Children’s and Young People’s Voice Survey this was

hristmas Fayre was held on the 3 December with stallsiconducted in school with years 5 and 6 and supports the

om local businesses and franchises, face painting, PSHCE curriculum. Issie Thompson won the random draw for

hristmas craft activities, tombolas and, of, course, Santa icompleting the survey and takes home £20 of Love2shop

imself! A very successful afternoon had by all, which vouchers.

lways raises a lot of money to support activities in the

ool.
uture planned events Curricular Activities
ook out for an English writing project run by the local in response o parents’ requests a maths parents’

orkshop was held on the 3" of November. Amongst other

hings the use of the number line was demonstrated and

asks were set! Although the turn out was low, it was very

aluable to those who attended.

rtefact Theatre came to present The Reading Room a very

killed way of presenting literature and literacy to primary

ged children. This was well received by pupils and teachers

nd has been followed up in classes.

arvest festival was held on the 26 September attended by

any parents, siblings and community members.

armonious choral singing complemented eloquent

eadings, poems and songs.

lass visits

ears 1 and 2 visited the London Aquarium

ears 3 and 4 went to Woburn Safari Park

ulti skills festival at Cottesloe School attended by Years 1

nd 2 — they came 4t" out of 10 schools. Well done!

semblies There are a variety of assemblies held each

erm. Saturn Class held their parents’ assembly on 14"

October to share their work; Jupiter class had an open

imorning to share their work with the parents on 2™

December. The Guitar and Flute players held an assembly for
arents on the 14t December.

uthority. Wing Liaison group of schools are taking part and
it will invoive a published author workshop, support for
ildren and adults creative writing and all efforts will be
ublished online and in a book.

Road Safety week has been planned for the end of the
pring term as well as many other visits and visitors to
nrich the Curriculum.
rs Perkins will be holding another French Breakfast,
providing an opportunity for the children to practice their
French.

On behalf of the governing body, may | take this opportunity of wishing you all a very merry Christmas and happy New
Year.

Kind regards Louise McGinty Chair of the CCP Committee . .
You can always contact the governors at the following email address wWingravegovernor@gmail.com

Aston Abbotts Website - further updates
www.aston-abbotts.co.uk

This is a website for the village and I want it to be useful to villagers as well as to people looking up Aston Abbotts on
the internet. If there is something you would like to see on the site then please email me - you will find contact details
on the site. I would also be interested in adding more photo galleries, so if you have taken some interesting pictures of
Aston Abbotts or village events please get in touch. I would also like to add any pictures of Aston Abbotts in the past
and I'd be grateful if I could borrow any for scanning - they will be returned unharmed and very promptly. Thank

you.
Phil Spooner
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Pest Control

By the BEE's Knees at MSC Ltd.

Environment Agency Certificate Number TWE/673982
Member of British Institutes of Cleaning Science BICS

# WASPS £35.00 INCLUSIVE
GUARANTEED - NO HIDDEN
CHARGES

PIGEON NETTING AND POINTING
PROTECTION. MESS REMOVAL AND @&~
DISPOSAL IN ACCORDANCE WITH i

DEFRA AND EA. CERTIFICATES OF
DISPOSAL SUPPLIED.

RATS/MICE ALL TRAPPED AND 3%
DISPOSED OF IN ACCORDANCE

WITH DEFRA AND EA.

W00ODWORM, COCKROACHES,
INSECTS, FLIES, SQUIRREIS.

TEL: 01296 424284 M: 07950 379250
E: JIM@MTSFC.CO.UK
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Community News

Do you use oil for heating your house or community building? In January 2012, Community Impact
Bucks is launching a new community bulk buying scheme. See the AA website or call 0845 3890389 for
more information.

The Localism Act 2011 received Royal Assent on 15" November 2011 and is one of the most important
enactments affecting the work of town, parish and community councils for decades. Communities Secretary
Eric Pickles called it the "biggest transfer of power in a generation, releasing councils and communities from
the grip of central government." Full details of the Act can be found at:

http://www.communities.gov.uk/news/newsroom/2030130
http://www.communities.gov.uk/localgovernment/decentralisation/localismbill/keymeasures/
http://www.communities.gov.uk/publications/localgovernment/localismplainenglishupdate

The Buckinghamshire Rural Affairs Group (BRAG) has launched a Rural Issues Paper as the first stage in
preparing a new Rural Strategy for Buckinghamshire.

Buckinghamshire Community Funding Fair- 16th February

Make a difference in your community- A series of 4 workshops in Feb

Local Health Watch Bucks

Links to all the above and many more initiatives for Buckinghamshire can be found on the AA Website

The Community First Fund was officially was opened by Civil Society Minister Nick Hurd on 7 October. It
is billed as a flagship Big Society initiative encouraging people to help each other out and giving them the
tools they need to make a difference. "People are frustrated about not being able to make a difference in the
communities in which they live," said Mr Hurd. This was especially true in areas of high deprivation that had
been failed time and again”, he added. The Community First Fund will allow local people to work together,
take control of their lives and create the change they want to see. The fund is divided into two strands, with
£30m earmarked for small grants. The remaining £50m will match private donations invested in community
endowment funds. These will pay out small grants into the future. Funding will be handed out by panels of
local people so communities are able to decide what's important to them. The fund will be run by the

Community Development Foundation (CDF).

Chris Walkling, Policy Officer (Voluntary Sector), Buckinghamshire County Council commented that
the County Council is faced with conflicting challenges over the coming years — an ongoing reduction in
available resources set against increasing demand for our services as well as increasing costs. Overall we
need to save £55m between 2011/12 and 2013/14. As well as achieving these savings, we need to ensure we
are also continuing to deliver those services that are a particular priority for residents. We consider it vital to
engage and consult with you before, during and after decisions of this nature are made. On the 12th
December 2011 Cabinet agreed budget proposals that deliver a balanced budget, protect front line services
and maintain suppon to the voluntary sector. Consultatxon on Budget Proposals — ends 20th January — see

k ation.page to make your comments!

All the above lmks are also on the Aston Abbotts web51te Bob Carvey

WINGRAVE POST OFFICE AND STORES

21 Winslow Road, Wingrave
tel: SHOP 681696 POST OFFICE 682964
fresh food available to order:

Fruit and Vegetables - order by Wednesday, collect on Friday/Saturday

Bread baked fresh daily - Large White Split Tin, Small White Farmhouse, Large and Small
Wholemeal, French Sticks and Baguettes

Pastries on Saturday and Sunday - Croissants, Pain au Chocolat. Pain au Raisin
PLACE YOUR ORDERS NOW!
January 2012 The Chronicle 21




Lazy Dog

Holiday Cottages

Tregerrick - sleeps 4 - a 2 bedroom, 2 bathroom contemporary character
cottage in the heart of Padstow, North Cornwall. Gas central heating and
all mod cons inc dishwasher, washer/dryer, leather sofas, flat screen
TV/DVD etc. Within walking distance of Rick Stein’s restaurants.

Annet - sleeps 4 - a 2 bedroom spacious character cottage with large
garden, large living room, separate dining room, ideal for families with
children, 3 miles from Padstow. Gas central heating & all mod cons inc
dishwasher, washing machine, TV/DVD etc.

See our website for photographs and full
details - www.lazy-dog.biz

‘Both cottages available for holiday let all
year round

Dogs welcome by arrangement

Call Andy & Sally on 0775 272 6229
Or email us at sallyturnham@hotmail.com
www.lazy-dog.biz

ROOMS to RENT

In Aylesbury - Quality, clean,
spacious furnished rooms in clean &
tidy shared houses. Fully
equipped houses with all mod cons
- gas central heating, washer/dryer,
microwave, bathrooms with shower,
etc. Single rooms from £80 and
doubles from £95 (inclusive of bills)
Call Sally on 0775 272 6229
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49 Higll Street South
Stewkley, Beds, LU7 01IR,
01525 240252

Specialising in awide range 0{
homemade {00(]. Serving

Lrealc{asl, lunch and ahfernoon

leas.

A large range o{ home cooked
rea(lg meals both {resln and {rozen

alwags availal)le. Also wine, l)eers,

DELICATESSEN

piclc]es, clmlnegs, jams and general :

groceries.

Bu”el and Dinner parlg menus

We Lave crea{exl a ]d{cllen gar(len S0 we can use {res“g picl(e(l vegelal)les aml llerl)s ior are
soups an(l sala(ls.
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TRADING HOURS

Cale: Tuesday to Fritlag

8.30am — 5.00pm
Saturday 8.30am —
3.00pm

Slnop: Tuesdag lo l:ri(lag

8.30am-6.30pm
Safumlag 8.30am —
4.00pm

January 2012

The Chronicle

23




Fine Jewellery

and everything you expect from
a typical County Jewellers.

Jewellery repairs of every sort, help with insurance claims,
supplying missing stones, sizing rings and so on.

Re-designing and remaking out-dated pieces or damaged p:

Watch servicing, batteries & straps, clock overhauls, silver repairs
and re-plating. Engraving by hand or by machine on most metals.

Goldsmiths House

10-14 Cambridge Street AYLESBURY Hester = Clarke
HP20 IRS 01296-482963 County Jewellers

www. hesterclarke.co.uk
CLOSED THURSDAYS

1 OUISE DAVIS CATERING

QUALITY HOME COOKED FOOD
FOR ALL OCCASIONS

TEL: 641179
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Get The Whole Job Done

No more juggling workmen...
| can do the lot (and juggle too!)

Kitchens, Bathrooms, Floors,
Doors, Shelves, Tiling, Fitted
wardrobes, Plumbing,
Maintenance, Small Building Work.

Anything considered.
Just ask for a free estimate call

Chris Dowell
(01525) 270701

-

Please note Chris Dowell’s new number 01525 270830

W Bl®®min
Marvellous

Plants

Winslow

Beautiful plants for discerning gardeners
Wide range of unusual € well known plants.
Seeds. bulbs, compost, pots, friendly advice.

Open Weds to Sat 9-5, Sunday 10-4,
March to end Sept. Winter by apptmt.
300m outside Winslow, on the road

towards Aylesbury.
Call Alexia on 07963 747305

www.bmplants.co.uk

DO YOU VISIT FRANCE or SPAIN?

WOULD YOU LIKE 10 BMPROVE
YOUR EANGUAGE SRE S

French or Spanish
lessons

Customised Classes available
at a venue of your choice

Il

Phone (01525) 221413

| 3

ITG Motor Engineers
Aston Abbotts
For all servicing, repairs
(and the odd sales) of
cars, vans & motorcycles.
All MOT work undertaken

(I can also take your vehicle for an MOT too)

Free collection &

delivery

within 10 miles of Aston Abbotts
m friendly, reliable & conscientious
and

have 30 years experience in the trade

and
I don’t charge extortionate rates.

Please give me a try,

call Richard Upton, on
0776 966 8672

January 2012
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Parrott{Coales... ‘a.

SOLICITORS

A traditional law firm with
modern values |

|

Superior service and excellent legal support
Aylesbury’s premier law firm, providing services in:

* Business Services » Commercial e Property
¢ Employment » Private Client e Family
e Notarial Services e Personal Injury

For a free, no obligation discussion and quote, or for all legal queries:
Please call us on 01296 318500 or e-mail us at law@ParrottandCoalesLLP.co.uk

Parrott & Coales LLP Solicitors Tel: 01296 318500

14 Bourbon Street Aylesbury, HP20 2RS www.ParrottandCoalesLLP.co.uk

Comemunity
Legsl Service

KATORE: Lomerma
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CHURCH ROOM
Bookings

£6 per hour for residents
(plus metered electricity)

£20 per hour for non residents

(plus metered electricity - a returnable
deposit of £50 at the time of booking is
required)

Please note that an additional hour over and
above the period of the event must be booked
to cover setting up and clearing away.

Weddings and Christenings -
a fixed charge of £50.

Please contact Tracy Hinds on
if you wish to book
688479

LOST PUBS

round the
VILLAGES
by Colin Higgs

The Anchor & Bell Wingrave
The Carpenters Arms Wingrave
The Bull and Butcher Aston Abbotts
The Bell Cublington/Hardwick
The Boat Long Marston
The Duncan Arms Great Brickhill
The Dove Wing
The Devil in the Boot Winslow
The Crown and Thistle Whitchurch/Stewkley
The White Horse Whitchurch/Stewkley
The Wheatsheaf Weedon
The Rising Sun Aston Clinton
The Bull Aston Clinton
The Rothchild Arms Cheddington/Buckland
The Red Lion Rowsham
The Eagle Bierton
The Star Bierton
The Ship Marsworth
The Plough Weston Turville
The White Lion Marsworth

YOUR

PARISH COUNCIL

Peter Shorrock (Chairman)
Oak Farm House — 681260

Paul Bruton (Parish Clerk)
51 The Green — 682322

Colin Higgs (Vice Chairman)
6 Wingrave Road — 681343

Richard Clarke
Maplewood, The Green - 681007

Judy Hardcastle
Marloes, Lines Hill — 688070

Kate Curry
2 Norduck Cottages, Moat Lane — 681137

James Perkins (co-opted) - 07882 980415

Bob Carvey
12 The Green - 681053

District Councillor
Peter Cooper
Brewhouse Lane, Rowsham — 681250

County Councillor
Netta Glover - 688357

Parochial Church Council
Rev. Philip Derbyshire 01525 240287

Caroline Abel Smith 681001 -Churchwarden
April Curnow 681459 - Churchwarden

Colin Higgs 681343 - Deputy Churchwarden
Shirley Ford 681865

Andy Bystra 681690

Ann Goodman 681763

Anita Parker 681325

Gordon Kemp 681763

Caroline Lane 681373 — Secretary

John Abel Smith 681001 - Treasurer

January 2012

100 Club Winners for §

December

§ Adam Shorrock, Tracy Hinds
E Alison Lewis, Rena Coleman
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WELCOME TO ESPANOL
VILLA

A TOP QUALITY PRIVATELY OWNED
HOUSE AVAILABLE FOR HOLIDAY RENTAL
IN THE BEAUTIFUL COSTA CALIDA
REGION OF MURCIA, SOUTH-EASTERN
SPAIN

320 days of sunshine per year

The property "Cornamusa" is a modern fully furnished 3 bedroom house just
50m from the sandy beaches of Los Alcazeres.

The Costa Calida (warm coast) nestles in the South eastern corner of Spain -
the 'real Spain'. It's an area of long sandy beaches (the one at Alcazeres is
over 5km), promenades and traditional towns and villages popular with the
Spanish and the British.

The coast here is dotted with national parks, nature reserves and there's
heaps of shopping, culture, golf courses, sports, and spas

The Cornamusa beach house sleeps up to 7, air conditioning, luxury furnishings, fully
fitted kitchen, balcony on main bedroom. Everything you need for a fantastic
holiday. It's just a 10 minute transfer. Direct low cost flights from Luton Airport
to Murcia San Javier with Ryan Air.

Prices range from £260 - £350 per week

for more information visit our website
at.espanolvilla.com
01296 670388 Andi or Becky Swain
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¢ *Wingrave
Pre-School

Wingrave Pre-School offers sessional
care for 2-5 year olds.

Children’s learning is promoted in a
friendly and fun atmosphere.

New Premises:
Wingrave Pre-School, Twelve Leys,
Wingrave, HP22 4QG

Contact: Kelly Targell — Pre-school
Leader 01296 682217

Or

Sandy Roost — Chair 07932 121317

Session times:
Morning sessions: daily, 9am - noon

Flowers for all Occasions

| am an experienced city and guild trained florist and can make
and deliver professionally designed bouquets, arrangements,
table decorations or funeral flowers

Prices range from £5 for a child’s gift posy, table decoration from
£10, hand tied bouquets from £20 and funeral flowers from £30.

t am based in Aston Abbotts and will deliver your chosen design,
free of charge, to any address within a 5 mile radius of the
village. | can also deliver outside this area for a reasonable
charge.

Afternoon sessions: Tuesday and
Wednesday, noon - 3pm, or 1pm - 3pm

Lunch club: daily, noon - 1pm Please telephone Jayne for further details or email to receive a

selection of sample photographs.
Govemment-funded voucher scheme :
o  for3-4yearoids . Telephone 01296 681066
[ ;
. Qualified staff — key worker appointed 07952 255639
2 toeach child. ) o )
: { E-mail jaking1@hotmail.co.uk
° L. -
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Your local butcher for all your farm fresh needs:
v’ Poultry
v Home Cooked Hams
v’ Sausages
v’ Pies
v’ Preserves
v’ Fruit & Veg

v Home Produced Beef
and Lamb

Order now from the family butcher. Established since 1914

PARROTT BROS

Butchers and Farmers, Beechmoor Farm, Cublington Road,
Whitchurch, Aylesbury, Bucks. HP22 4LG Tel: 01296 641207

L L
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Unisex Hair and Beauty Salon
Appointments On 01296 681 282 or 0776 665 6411

Now offering Beauty Treatments at our

HAIR STYLING
and COLOUR BEAUTYTREATMENTS
CUT & FINISH ,WET CUT, VERTICAL SUNBED
BLOWDRY , BASIC HAIR UP, COUTURE SPRAYTAN
SHAMPOO & SET. MAKE-UP
MASSAGE

FULLAND HALF HEAD COLOUR ACRYLIC NAIL ENHANCEMENTS
CAP HI LITES ,FULL HEAD TINT, WAXING

RE-GROWTHTINT, FACIALS
FULL and HALF HEAD HI LITES, EYEBROWAND EYELASH

HAIR EXTENSIONS

BRIDAL SERVICES
HAIR and MAKE-UP
MANICURES AND INCLUDING TRIAL BEFORE AND ON
PEDICURES WEDDING
\
MANOR FARM COURTYARD
ROWSHAM "
AYLESBURY HP22 4QP
_/
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Year of the Dragon - 23rd January

In Chinese tradition, each year is dedicated to a specific animal. The Dragon,
Horse, Monkey, Rat, Boar, Rabbit, Dog, Rooster, Ox, Tiger, Snake, and Ram are the
twelve animals that are part of this tradition. in 2012, the Dragon is welcomed
back after the 2011 year of the Rabbit. Each of these animals are thought to
bestow their characteristics to the people born in their year.

While the Year of the Rabbit was characterized by calm and tranquility, the Year of the
Dragon will be marked by excitement, unpredictability, exhilaration and intensity. The
Rabbit imbues people with a sense of cautious optimism, but people respond to the spirit of
the Dragon with energy, vitality and unbridled enthusiasm, often throwing all caution to
the wind — which can be an unwise move: The Dragon is all about drama but if you take
unnecessary risks, you may find yourself starring in your own personal tragedy.

The Dragon’s Personality People born under the Dragon are passionate, brave
and self-assured. At their best they are pioneering spirits; at their worst, they epitomize the
old adage: Fools rush in where angels fear to tread. Dragons are generous with their
resources, a tendency that at its most negative can reflect a foolhardy attitude towards
money. But Dragons in general are blessed with good fortune. They are smart, enterprising
and have a wicked sense of humor. They have a natural flair for fashion and are the people
to consult if you want to catch up on the latest trends.

This Chinese New Year 2012 ushers in the Water Dragon. Water exerts a calming influence
on the Dragon’s innate fire. Water Dragons are more open to other people’s opinions than
other Dragons which gives them the ability to channel their personal charisma into real
leadership qualities.

Famous celebrities born in under the Dragon include John Lennon, Ringo Starr, Al Pacino,
Marlene Dietrich and Matt Dillon. The Dragon’s lucky color is yellow.

The Dragon and Love Dragons are passionate. They fall in love quickly —
and out of love just as quickly. Their charisma and charm is an immense draw to people of
the opposite sex whose attention and admiration they crave. Though they have a tendency
to treat love like a game, they can settle down when they meet the right partner, someone
who’s strong enough not to be bowled over by the Dragon’s flamboyant, independent and
stubborn persenality. The Dragon’s ideal partners are the Rat, the Monkey, and the
Rooster: The Rat is practical, observant and resourceful, able to help the Dragon when
extravagant promises have backed the Dragon into a corner. The Monkey is just as
popular as the Dragon, curious, intellectual and fun-loving, one of the few personalities the
Dragon doesn’t mind sharing the spotlight with. The Rooster can give the Dragon a run for
the money on the fashion-forward front; attractive, well-groomed, fiercely loyzal and
committed to honesty, the Rooster serves as the Dragon’s reality check, keeping the Dragon
from making promises that he or she can’t keep.

The Dragon and Wealth Dragon years are lucky for anyone thinking of
starting a business or initiating a new project of any sort because money is easier fo come
by for everyone, whether it’s earned, borrowed or received as a gift. Consequently we can
expect the economic downturn to ease up a bit in the coming year. Fortunes can be made
but they can also be lost: Keep in mind like all good things, the Year of the Dragon will
come to an end and you will be held accountable for unreasonable extravagances.

Dragons do well in professions that give them the ability to function somewhat
autonomously. They make excellent sales people, publicists, political campaigners, lawyers,
real estate brokers, actors and politicians.
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BURNS NIGHT

25TH JANUARY

Address To A Haggis
Fair fa' your honest, sonsie face,
Great chieftain o' the puddin-race!
Aboon them a' ye tak your place,
Painch, tripe, or thairm:
Weel are ye wordy o' a grace
As lang's my arm.

The groaning trencher there ye fill,
Your hurdies like a distant hill,

Your pin wad help to mend a mill

In time o' need,

While thro' your pores the dews distil
Like amber bead.

His knife see rustic Labour dight,

An' cut you up wi' ready sleight,
Trenching your gushing entrails bright,
Like ony ditch;

And then, O what a glorious sight,
Warm-reekin, rich!

Then, horn for horn,

they stretch an’ strive:

Deil tak the hindmost! on they drive,
Till a' their weel-swall'd kytes belyve,
Are bent lyke drums;

Then auld Guidman, maist like to rive,
"Bethankit!" "hums.

Is there that owre his French ragout
Or olio that wad staw a sow,

Or fricassee wad mak her spew

Wi’ perfect sconner,

Looks down wi' sneering, scornfu'
view

On sic a dinner?

Poor devill see him ower his trash,
As feckless as a wither'd rash,

His spindle shank, a guid whip-lash,
His nieve a nit;

Thro' bloody flood or field to dash,
O how unfit!

But mark the Rustic, haggis fed,

The trembling earth resounds his tread.
Clap in his walie nieve a blade,

He'll mak it whissle;

An' legs an' arms, an' heads will sned,
Like taps o' thrissle.

Ye Pow'rs wha mak mankind your care,
And dish them out their bill o' fare,
Auld Scotland wants nae skinking ware
That jaups in luggies;

But, if ye wish her gratefu' prayer,

Gie her a haggis!
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UNICORN

at Cublington

zzl \ - 7% Aonrf Sinning pub & restaarant!

We arc delighted to welcome back, Eric Arnaud MS M;jnﬂ Hese Unicorn Rﬁ-ﬂl‘ﬁ"b

and his feam for a briel stay in J[anuary 20T 2. Shop now open for milk, butter ond
Those who have experienced their hospilality other essentials. Pre-orders required for
belore, enjoyed some great regional Yrench freshly prepared produce.

food and wines as well as Eric’s own unigque Coffee & Homemade cake
Gallic charr. Those of you who missed oul will Every morning from 10.30am

no doubt want to make an carly booking this
fimel "The good news is that Eric and his two
fcams will spend threc consccufive days at The
Unicorn at Cublington and at The Filgrim in
North Marslon.

Monday Night is Quiz night
The Unicorn Quiz 8pm - 10pm
Why not bring a team?

Saturday Breakfasts -

. ' Start the weekend with the
We exypect this to be a very popular peried so newspapers and a Full English

please don’t delay making a reservation for served 9am - | lam
the Gih, 7Tth and 8th (lunch or dinner) and

9th (Junch only). Simply phone us on 01296
681261 (Unicorn) or 01296 670969 (Pilgrim).

Sundays

Best of British Roosts

{ 2Zpm - 3pm Boaoking strongly advised
We look torward {o welcoming you. Bar Snacks

availoble throughout the doy!

W“'lﬁ C-W'\g In \’MMYﬂ Hotd your business meetings

in our Club Room
Sunday Ist - New Yeors Day FREE WiFi Iinternet access!
a selection of Roast Lunches Ask for detoils

e ey 0 1296 68126
Ty oty o Boekisg: alimg, afbadls!

Friday 13th - Live Music _ _
with John Gordons Electric Band ool Tre Unicarr, High Streer,

E m e ; IO
17th - Dinner ond Jarz i Y PrC.,,.»hngton.bBuﬂcms. “JJ;{%LQ'J
with George and Linda eose see web site for full details

[=).- Faftw us on Facebook

www.theunicornpub.co.uk
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St James Church

Holy Communion

Evensong

8th January 10.15am
15th January 6pm

22nd January 10.15am
29th January 10.15am

Holy Communion
Holy Communion

If you would like to have flowers in Church in memory of a loved one please contact Colin Higgs

CHURCH DUTIES
Cleaners
7th Jan .Colin
Caroline L
14th Ann
Gordon
21st Shirley
Andrew
28th Anita
April

Flowers
Colin

Ann

The Christingle Service,
held on Sunday December
18th at St James Church,
was well attended with a full
church and very many
children. All agreed that the
5pm service was a great
success. It was a very happy
event and made the perfect
start for the Christmas celebrations.

St James Church drawn by Andy Bystra

In the nineteenth century many of the old village cottages in Aston Abbotts were pulled down and rebuilt. Consideration
was also given to the Church, and almost all that remains of the old church is the Tower. We do not know quite what
ideas the people had for the refurbishment of their ancient church building, but it became apparent in 1864 that the most
practical option was to completely rebuild the Nave and Chancel on new foundations. The chosen architect was G. E.
Street, a prolific designer of churches, notably, in Bucks those at Wescott (1867) and Beachampton (1873) and the work
carried out by a local Bierton builder Mr. Durley at a total cost of £1239.3.11d of which £300 was donated by the then
Lord of the Manor, Lord Overstone.
The church was rededicated by Samuel Wilberforce, Bishop of Oxford, on Whit Tuesday 22nd May 1866.
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The Aston Abbotts Telephone List

100 Club

630 Club

AVDC

Baby& Toddlers Group
Bingo

Book Club

Bus Enquiries

Buses

Chronicle Advertising
Chronicle Distribution
Chronicle Editorial
Church Mowing Rota
Church Room Hire
Citizens Advice
Bucks County Council
County Councillor
Dial-A-Ride

District Councilior
Doctor

Fete Coordinator
G.N.OMES.
Hospital

Ladies Club

Member of Parliament
Milkman

Mobile Library

NHS Direct

Parish Clerk

Parish Council Leader
Police

Police

Police

Railways

Rambiers Club
Rector

Refuse Cotlection
Royal British Legion
Royal Oak

RSPCA

Scouts

Whist

Wingrave Pre School
Wingrave Post Office
Wingrave Post Office
Wingrave School

Colin Higgs
Andy Bystra
Switchboard
Kim Gayler

Pam Dixon
Sheila Humpreys
John Hardcastle
Travel line

L&S

Phit Corrigan
Andy Bystra
John Hardcastle
Gordon Kemp
Tracy Hinds
Aylesbury
Switchboard
Netta Glover

Peter Cooper
{emergency out of hours)
TBA

Carol Spooner
Stoke Mandeville
Shirley Ford

John Bercow MP
Ron Miller Dairies
Buckingham

24 hr Advice Line
Paul Bruton

Peter Shorrock
Emergencies
Non-Emergency
Wing Police Station
Chiltern Railways
Colin Higgs

Rev Philip Derbyshire
Enquiries

Alan Jones

Teri & Gary Moult
Enquiries

Nikki Reeve

Colin Higgs

Paul Weston

PO Only

Stores

Office

please advise of any errors or omissions

681343
681690
585858
681123
681626
681649
688070
0870 6082608
415468
688191
681690
688070
681763
688479
0870 1264056
395000
688357
330088
681250
331511

681544
315000
681865
714240
482838
01280 813229
0845 4647
682322
681260
999 or 112
0845 8505505
396163/4
0870 5165165
681343
01525 240287
585510
682366
681262
08705 555999
681372
681343
681127
682964
681696
681436

The Chronicle

Advertising rates per annum

FULL PAGE Back £100
Inside £ 80
HALF PAGE Inside £40
QUARTER PAGE Inside £25
ONE OFFS Full £20
Half £15
Quarter £10

Seasonal and short term ads are also
accepted at these rates

Send copy and cheque payable to
“The Chronicle’ to
Phil Corrigan
5, Nash’s Farm, Aston Abbotts, Bucks
01296 688191
corriganpc@aol.com

YOUR NEIGHBOURHOOD POLICING TEAM

Emma Garside

Ring out the old, ring in the new,
Ring, happy bells, across the

SNow:

The year is going, let him go;
Ring out the false, ring in the true.
~Alfred, Lord Tennyson, 1850
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Wing North

Inspector PC Frank

Sel nt Paul
raea \ Callaghan

Cladingboel

PCSO Paula

PCSO Til
Boston na

Hobson
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What’s On In January

Tuesday 3rd Mobile Library 10.30am The Green
Thursday Sth Coffee Shop 10-12noon Church Room Address
Whist Drive 7.30pm Church Room Please note that all
Sunday 8th Rambling Club 2pm meet MK Pagoda submissions for the
Thursday 12th Coffee Shop 10-12noon Church Room Chronicle should be sent to
Bingo 7.30pm Church Room John Hardcastle
Sunday 15th Even.song. 6pm St James Church Marloes, Lines Hill
Tuesday 17th Mobile Library 10.30am The Green 01296 688070
Wednesday 18th  Parish Council 7.30pm Church Room
Thursday 19th ~ Coffee Shop 10-12noon Church Room . o
Ladies Club 2.15pm Church Room Email submissions to:
Whist Drive 7.30pm Church Room editor@aachronicle.co.uk
Sunday 21st Allotment Rents due 10.30-12noon
' please pay in Church Room Please don't forget to tell us of any
Sunday 22nd Village F o9tpath Walk 2pm  The Green events that you would like included
Tuesday 24th PCC Meeting 7.30pm Church Room in the What'’s On list
Thursday 25th Coftee Shop 10-12noon Church Room
Tuesday 31st Mobile Library 10.30am The Green .
Thurs IstFeb  Coffee Shop 10-12noon Church Room Classified
Whist Drive 7.30pm Church Room CLASSIFIED ADS ARFE
FREE in The Chronicle
There are still 2 vacant allotment plots in the Orchard area -
e ) Phone us on 01296 688191
contact Colin Higgs if you would like one. .
or email
editor@aachronicle.co.uk
630 Club -mects | § MJOBILE LIBRARY
every Saturday in The Mayan calendar comes to an end on
..... Sunday, December 23, 2012
the Royal Oak at Here’s hoping you can read this in a year’s time}
6.30 pm. New Happy New Year Ed
members very
welcome. Contact
Andy Bystra if you
need an
introduction. Sign up now ladies
GNOMES (Girls | |y 10 week =
Night Out Men eginner course! Join
Excluded Sorry) us on court every
Al rry h Thursday between
meet, usually i the | | g, and 9pm join the
Royal Oak, every fun and find a session
Tuesday 8 pm at: :
onwards - all www.nostringsbadmin | 19th- 21st January 2012 Buckingham Pantomime
Ladies very ton.co.uk fun, fitness Puss In Boots
welcome - and friends Tickets on sale from the 10th December 2011 at The
GNOMES Stoke Mandeville Buckingham Tourist Information Centre which is
specialises in Stadium Aylesbury, situated in The Old Gaol at Buckingham. Adults £7.50
intelligent 10/01/2012 to and Children aged 2-16 £5.00
conversation over a | |13/03/2012 Please visit www.buckinghampanto.co.uk for more
glass of something, 8:00AM to 9:00AM details, or telephone The Old Gaol on 01280 823020
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FLACKWELL ELECTRONICS

OF CHURCH FARM, ASTON ABBOTTS

- PLASMA
- LCD

- DVD

- HDTV

+ REPAIRS +

NEW AND

USED SALES

01296 682126

FLACKWELL

Are You Legal?

Under new EU legislation which came

into force at the end of 2011 anybody in

possession of a concealed tattoo must
now hold an EU safety certificate.

If you have not yet obtained a certificate

then Flackwell Tattoo Inspectors of
Church Farm are pleased to offer the
services of our fully experienced tattoo
inspection Operative Mr D Lewis.

Our Operative will carry out a full and

thorough visual inspection of your tattoo

and, if he likes what he sees, he will

issue you with an EU safety certificate.

Are You Bashful?
If you do not like the idea of this close

scrutiny we are pleased to offer a special

service for those who find the visual

inspection embarrassing. Our Operative

will be carefully blindfolded by his

assistant Doris. He will then carry out a
thorough tactile tattoo inspection using
just his fingers. Blindfolded and unable

to see your body, his gentle fingertips
will glide softly and almost
imperceptibly over your tattooed skin .
Barely touching, just sensing and

probing. Using touch alone our operative
will be able to fully determine the safety

of your tattoo.

TATTOO

INSPECTORS

Terms and Conditions

Due to the intensive and tantric
nature of the tactile inspection this is
likely to take seven or eight times as
long as the visual inspection.

Because of the lengthy nature of the

tactile inspection it is recognised that

a fee should apply. Our Operative
will be pleased to pay you in cash
upon completion of his inspection.

During the tactile investigation our
Operative may start to
hyperventilate. This is normal.

FLACKWELL ELECTRONICS — PURVEYORS OF PLASMA SCREENS TO THE GENTRY
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